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COMPLIANCE ADVISORY 

 
IMPLEMENTATION OF NEW  

AIRBORNE TOXIC CONTROL MEASURE FOR EMISSIONS OF 
CHLORINATED TOXIC AIR CONTAMINANTS FROM  

AUTOMOTIVE MAINTENANCE AND REPAIR ACTIVITIES 
 
 
On April 27, 2000, the California Air Resources Board (ARB) adopted a new airborne 
toxic control measure, or ATCM, (Section 93111, Title 17, California Code of 
Regulations) designed to reduce public exposure to three toxic air contaminants: 
perchloroethylene (Perc), methylene chloride (MeCl) and trichloroethylene (TCE).  The 
ATCM requires that automotive consumer products containing significant amounts of 
these toxic air contaminants cannot be used, sold, supplied, offered for sale, or 
manufactured for use in California.   
 
Specifically, automotive consumer products containing more than one percent (1%) 
of any of these toxic air contaminants cannot be: 
 

• Manufactured for sale in California after June 30, 2001 
 

• Sold, supplied, or offered for sale in California after June 30, 2002 
 

• Used for automotive repair and maintenance activities after December 31, 2002 
 
Under the California Health and Safety Code, the San Diego County Air Pollution Control 
District is required to enforce state airborne toxic control measures.   
 
Attached is a copy of the California Air Resources Board Regulatory Advisory for the new 
Air Toxics Regulation for Automotive Maintenance and Repair that further discusses the 
scope of the ATCM.  Copies of the Automotive Maintenance and Repair ATCM, and 
additional information, may be obtained from the ARB websites, 
www.arb.ca.gov/toxics/atcm/amratcm.pdf and www.arb.ca.gov/toxics/amr/amr.htm, 
respectively, or you may call Luann Serbesku at (858) 650-4544.  If you have any 
questions regarding the ATCM, please call Scott Underhill at (858) 650-4555. 
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